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it was my fault. i was 
in command and i 
should have made 
sure that my crew 
had activated their 
anti-malware 
shields.



they had not, and in 
seconds the empire 
malware had 
rewritten their 
reality matrices, 
turning them into 
someone else.



fuck , no, 
no, no!

this 
cannot be 
happening,



they knew exactly 
what have happened. 
they could feel tits 
shifting their 
balance, wide butts 
telling the story of 
womanhood.



but they had been 
women for only a 
few minutes, and 
their soldier training 
was still a part of 
their nature. they 
fired their weapons.

we have to get to the 
storehouse!

our medic had tripped 
on a land mine the 
day before, all gone 
together with is anti-
mindshift injections. 
those are your only 
chance if you have 
been changed by 
malware: an anti-
virus injections that 
stops the malware 
from rewriting your 
brain.



the army brothels of 
the empire is full of 
feminized soldiers, 
mindless sluts who 
can only think of one 
thing: they next fix: 
being fucked by a 
man.



frank, 
promise me. 

don’t let 
them put me in 

a whore 
house. kill 
me first!

me too, 
frank, me 

too!

their high pitched 
voices threw me off. 
as did their looks. 
they were beautiful 
and sexy.



that was the point, 
obviously. in the 
hyper masculine 
environment of the 
military, being 
transformed into a 
female porn star 
was the ultimate 
humiliation. no 
balls, literally.

god, i 
can feel my 

mind 
slipping.

focus, 
dammit, 
focus!



i cannot 
believe 

this. i cannot 
feel my cock. 

it is not 
there.

i tried not to look at 
sam’s undulating 
hips. it was hard.



this was bad. ken 
would never had used 
the phrase “oh My 
god” and definitely 
not with that 
intonation.

oh my god, 
they are 

everywhere.

alpha 
mike niner, 

this is alpha 
mike seven. 

request 
immediate 
retrieval, 

over!



we are 
going to be 
stuck like 

this forever, 
you now.

focus on what is 
important, to get 
the injection. we 
have to save our 

minds, ok?



we were close now 
and my fellow 
soldiers knew it. 
There were still 
some 15 minutes left 
before the mindfuck 
took place.

 before the urges 
took over. those 
irresistible urges. they would still 

remember who they 
had been, but it 
would not matter.



they would spread 
their legs in return 
for the relief of 
orgasms, and there 
would be no fight left 
in them.

even now i could see 
sam struggle to keep 
shooting. the 
reprogramming did not 
allow for aggression 
against men.

we found the 
shelter. there were 
enemies inside. 

i could see hope fade 
in the eyes of my 
friends.



i killed one enemy 
soldier.

frank! 
they have 

destroyed the 
medic’s 

suitcase.

we 
are losing 

it, frank. you 
have to shoot 

us!



why 
would he 

do that? it 
feels good 

being a 
girl.

can’t 
you feel 

it? have you 
looked at 
yourself? 

you are 
sexy!



sexy? I 
am sexy? 

that’s soooo 
nice of you 

to say.

can’t you 
see? the 

boys will 
love us.

oh 
gosh, 

yeah, and 
they will 

want to kiss 
us. that 

would be 
soooo 
nice.

and 
they can 

play with my 
big round 

tits.



they are 
beautiful!



do you 
like my tits, 

frank?

i had promised them 
that i would kill 
them before the 
enemy could get to 
them, but now i found 
it impossible to do 
so.



they were my friends.

and i knew that the 
only thing that could 
make them happy now 
was sex, lots of it.

you 
are so 

sweet and 
sexy.



we 
love you 
frank! we 

have always 
loved you.

you are so 
sexy and 

handsome!



he is a 
real man, 
that one.



i don’t 
believe in 

war, 
anymore.

i believe in 
making love.

don’t 
you want to 

fuck us 
frank?

i felt shame, i did. i 
took advantage of my 
friends, but this was 
war. there had been 
so much killing.



i want 
to see my 

pussy.



god, that 
feels so 
sweet.

do you 
want his 

cock, girl?



my friend moaned in 
pleasure as i pushed 
my cock inside his 
new pussy.

it was hard to believe 
that only an hour 
earlier this had been 
one of the toughest 
guys on the planet.



fuck me 
hard!

look 
at that. i 
want that 

too!

now he was a sexy 
woman with big 
bouncy tits taking it 
up his snatch.



i could see that 
there was still a 
part of him that was 
male. i could see it in 
the way he looked at 
my cock buried deep 
inside him. “Is this 
really happening?” 
that look said.

but such thoughts 
only make the victims 
seek even harder for 
sex, so that they can 
bury those doubts in 
sexual pleasure.



and because of that 
they all wanted me 
to fuck them.

it is so 
good being 

a girl. i love 
it! i love 

you!



and then it struck 
me. they were happy 
in their simple ways. 
the war was over for 
them, whatever 
happened next.



the hard brutality of 
war had been 
replaced by soft 
breasts, silky skin 
and shiny long hair.

and the emptiness of 
their existence had 
been replaced by my 
hard cock.



oh yeah, 
that is so 

good.



it says a lot about 
the effectiveness of 
that weapon that i 
started thinking like 
this.

you 
could 

turn of your 
shield, you  
know. stop 

fighting.

that was his neuro-
reprogramming 
talking.



you 
could feel 

what we feel. 
just turn it 

off.



i didn’t turn if off. 
but one of them 
removed a vital part 
of it, while i was 
fucking one of her 
sisters.



so the next time i was 
hit by such attack i 
had no protection. 



we were overrun by enemy soldiers, 
and i am now serving in one their 
camps, just as my old friends are.



don’t be 
afraid. you 

are going to 
like this.

i have a pussy of my 
own now. and a huge 
ass.



i live to serve the 
brave soldiers of the 
empire now.

they make me happy.



and i like to think 
that i make them 
happy.



they love to fuck me 
in the ass, and i like 
that too. i like the 
way they fill me up. 
they make me feel 
complete.



i am privileged. i get 
all this happiness 
while serving our 
beloved emperor at 
the same time.



i am happy now.
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